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Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association

Quarterly Business Meeting
January 14, 2007
We Protect Southwest Virginia
14 January 2007
The Winter Quarterly Business meeting of the Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association was held on Sunday, 14 January 2007 at the Saltville Volunteer Fire Department in Saltville, VA with 41 members present, representing 16 member organizations.
The business meeting was called to order at 13:05 hours by President Gary Akers. The invocation was given by Mr. Kenny Hancock of the Draper Volunteer Fire Department. President Gary Akers of the LongShop McCoy Vol. Fire Department welcomed everyone in attendance.

President Gary Akers recognized Bobby Dye, President of the Saltville Volunteer Fire Department. Mr. Dye thanked all those in attendance. Also a special thank you to the Saltville Ruritan Club, for the use of the building and preparing the meal.
Reports:
President:
President Gary Akers offered the following report:

· Attended the visitations for Dublin Firefighter Mr. Harold Cullop.
· Is currently working with the President of the Wythe County Firefighters Association to set a meeting for the officers and membership committee to talk to Wythe County about southwest membership.

· President Akers thanked Saltville Volunteer Fire Department for there hospitality and the meal.

1st Vice President:
1st Vice President Mike Moles offered the following report.
· Also thanked Saltville Volunteer Fire Department for there hospitality and the meal.

· Advised that 29 members from the association have signed up for the insurance policy.
· Advised that the policy will be activated on Tuesday, 16 January, 2007.

· Introduced Mark and Wendy Bowery from VFIS.

· Mark Bowery gave a brief review of the insurance policy and answered any questions.

· Here is a brief overview:

· The policy is a $10,000 term policy that has no reduction with age.

· There are no medical questions.

· A member department must be in good standings with the association.

· Auxiliaries can also be included in the policy.

· The more members that join the lower the cost will be for all.

2nd Vice President:
2nd Vice President John Campbell offered the following report:

· The Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association Training Day will be Saturday, 3 March, 2007, starting at 08:00 at the Abingdon Volunteer Fire Department.
· The first session will be on Highway Safety from 08:00 to 12:00.

· The after lunch session will be announced at the morning class.

Treasure:
Asst. Treasure Billy Cook offered the following report:

· Treasures report

· A motion was made by Mr. Steve Hall and seconded by Mr. Joe Kingera to accept the treasurer’s report. Motion voted on and passed.
Secretary:
Secretary Curtis Whitt offered the following report:

· Web Site is up and running, if there is information that you or your department wants posted please get it to the secretary.
· Dues notices will be sent out with the January meeting minutes.

Chaplin:
Chaplin Mr. Kenny Hancock offered the following report:
· Kenny thanked everyone for the calls, cards and prayers during his recent health problems.

· Kenny advised that Mr. Billy Hanks father is in bad health and ask that you keep that family in your prayers.
· Advised that Mr. Roy Redd is in the hospital.

· Attended the visitations for Abingdon Firefighter Mr. Bo McCormick.

· Attended the visitations for Dublin Firefighter Mr. Harold Cullop.

· Kenny, Mr. Neil Turner and Mrs. Vicky McCraw have meet and discussed the issue of how does the association send flowers and memorials to in the event of a death in the association. The committee has come up with the following recommendation: The association shall send flowers or a memorial gift to the member and or their immediate family (Spouse or Children).
Sgt. At Arms:
No Report

Historian:
Historian Mr. David Akers offered the following report:

· Attended the visitations for Dublin Firefighter Mr. Harold Cullop.

· David went to Newport Volunteer Fire Department for there dinner and helped install the departments new officers for the upcoming year.
Executive Committee:

No Report
Legislative Committee:
· Mr. John McCormick reported that there is currently a house bill (# 2356) that is to move the Fire Marshalls office under the Department of Fire Programs. This bill is being supported by many fire service groups and John asked that the members of the Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association to contact the representatives in support of this bill.
Membership Committee:
Mr. Steve Hall of the Membership Committee offered the following report:

· Steve reported on the status of the membership.

· There has been 1 department join that association since the fall meeting, CELCO Fire Department.
· Thanked Saltville Volunteer Fire Department for there hospitality and the meal.

Training Committee:
Mr. Dennis Price of the Virginia Department of Fire Programs offered the following report:

· Has the Division schools info.
· The Pulaski Regional School will be 19 and 20 May, 2007 at the Pulaski Training Center.

· The new burn building in Pulaski is now open.

· There will be a VFIRS class in Big Stone Gap on 27 and 28 of January.

· The assistance to firefighters grants are not ready.

· There will be a Grant Writing Workshop held in Abingdon and Radford in the near future. Dennis will send out the dates.

· 21 – 24 of February the Chiefs Conference will be help in Virginia Beach.

· The instructors College will be held in Salem on 21-22 of July.

· Dennis thanked everyone that participated in the Firefighter Needs Assessment Survey. If you can not get the survey on line please contact your division office.

· The Department of Fire Programs supports the move of the Fire Marshalls Office.

Welfare Committee:
Chaplin Mr. Kenny Hancock offered the following report:

· Please see Old Business
By-laws Committee:
No Report
Rules and Contest Committee:
Mr. Danny Yopp of the Rules and Contest Committee offer the following report:
· Danny reminded everyone that the Zipper and Velcro Contest will be run again as a trial event. If there is not more participation at the convention the event will be dropped.
Ways and Means Committee:
Mr. Pottsie Smith offered that following report:
· The committee is looking into ways to raise money for the association.

Web Page Committee:
· Any upcoming events please contact me for posting on the web site.
· Will set up a section on the site that members can contact members in the event of a death, sickness or event.

Scholarship Committee:
No Report
Old Business
· The Convention Study Committee has not had time to get together and work out the details of an association hosted convention. Mr. David Akers asked for any suggestion to take back to his committee.

There was much discussion about the association hosting the convention in the future.

Some of the biggest issues that came up in the discussion about the association hosting a convention where location, time and finances.

Some of the ideas that where discussed as far as location where Bristol, Wytheville and Roanoke.

The committee has asked that you contact them with suggestions or bring them to the April Meeting.

· There was a motion made by 1st Vice-President Mr. Mike Moles and seconded by Mr. Pottsie Smith for the association to send flowers or a donation in the event of a death in the association. This is to include the members, spouse and children.

Motion voted on and passed.
· There was a final vote on the April motion to expand the Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association to include the counties of: Alleghany, Bath, Botetourt and Rockbridge. There was a brief discussion and then the vote on the following motion:
 
The April motion read as follows:

· Mr. Ronnie Black from Covington Fire Department asked if the association would be willing to expand its boundaries of the Southwest to include the counties of Alleghany, Bath, Botetourt and Rockbridge.

· Mr. Kenny Hancock made the motion to accept the counties and it was seconded by Mr. Bill Harris.

There was a roll call vote of all departments present, and the final vote was NO.
· The second reading and vote on the dues increase was held.

The motion to increase the dues is as follows:

Mr. David Akers suggested the new dues for the association be set as follows:

“The dues be set at $1.00 per member with a $20.00 minimum per department”. Mr. Roy Redd made a motion to accept Mr. Akers suggestion and it was seconded by Mr. Mike Stevens.

The second vote on this motion carried. The third vote on this motion will be held at the April meeting.
· There was a motion made by Mr. Kenny Hancock and seconded by Mr. Martin Keffer to kill the membership card and/or certificate research due to the cost.

Motion voted on and passed.
New Business
President Akers requested that any Life Membership suggestions be sent to him as soon as possible.
The Riner Volunteer Fire Department will be hosting an Oyster and Turkey Supper on Saturday, 3 February, 2007. The dinner will be from 16:30 – 19:30 at the Auburn Elementary School Cafeteria, in Riner.

The cost is $10.00 per person; you can get tickets in advance from any Riner Fire Department Member.

Chief Ronnie McClure of the Dublin Volunteer Fire Department thanked the association for the donation in memory of Mr. Harold Cullop.

The meeting was adjourned at 15:00 with Chaplin Kenny Hancock offering the closing prayer.
Thanks to the members of the Saltville Volunteer Fire Department for hosting the meeting and serving lunch.
The next meeting will be Sunday, April 15, 2007 at LongShop McCoy Volunteer Fire Department in LongShop, VA. at 1:00 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Curtis Whitt

Secretary

Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association
cwhitt@swvafirefighters.com
[image: image1.png]



PAGE  
1

